THE WINDSOCK

June 2022

Greetings to all, hope this finds you and your families all still well.

Club membership as of May 26th stands 94 Members. Welcome back to our members and welcome to our new members.

ACTIVITIES AT THE FIELD:

We have notice that even when the weather is good turnout is still low. Good for those that show up but bad with the number of members we have.

Thanks to Bill for running the mower around the field again and the brush hog down the road.

The road to the field is getting in bad shape down by gate so after the lease is paid, we will be looking into some type of repair to this section of roadway to take care of the holes.

NOMINATIONS FOR CLUB OFFICERS: At the May Meeting nominations were open for Club Officers for the 2022-2023 membership year. The nominations received are as follows.

President: vacant

Vice President: Bill Ardizzine

Secretary: vacant

Treasurer: Jack Allaway

Nominations will again be opened at the June 23, 2022 Meeting. As you can see President and Secretary is open and needs to be filled. Kevin removed his name for the nomination for president. This is your Club and these positions are important to the club.

CLUB MEMBERSHIP DUES:

It's that time again. 2022-2023 membership dues are due by **JUNE 1, 2022**. Any membership not paid by June 30th will result in the member being dropped from the membership. We will be changing the field locks this year, we are thinking Saturday July 2, 2022. No new key will be issued unless dues are current. They are still \$250.00 and we still need an application with your renewal. Applications are on the club web site. Thanks to Tom for updating the application and getting it on one page.

FUEL UPDATE: As of this writing we have 32 gallons of fuel on hand. We did order 36 more gallons. We did receive a price increase on the fuel so the Club has had to raise the price to \$35.00 a gallon. The Club paid \$35.06 a gallon and the hobby shop is charging \$39.99 plus tax per gallon. Still a deal at the field. Please bring correct change for your fuel as we don't keep change at the field.

CLUB HATS, SHIRTS, AND SWEATSHIRTS:

Tee shirts and sweatshirts available at the field. They came out very nice. The cost is \$20.00 for tee shirts and \$40.00 for sweatshirts. See a club officer for yours.

The Board welcomes your ideals to make the club a better place for all members. We also welcome your criticism as long as it's constructive criticism.

NEXT MEETING:

At the June 23, 2022 General Meeting Nominations for Club Officers will be open and elections will be held. All other positions are open for nominations, so throw you name in the hat and run for office.

MEETING UPDATE:

The next regular Board and General Meeting will take place on **THURSDAY JUNE 23, 2022.** Mark your calendar! We will be opening nominations for Club
Officers and hold the election at the June Meeting.

On behalf of the CCW Board, take care of yourselves and your families. Stay well, stay safe.

Take care and see you at the field, Jim Desautels

TREASURERS REPORT May, 2022	CANYON CROSSWINDS		As o5/26/2022
BEGINING BALANCE			\$20,693.28
ADDITIONS			
DATE	FOR	AMOUNT	
5/9/2022	Renewal	\$500.00	
5/9/2022	Fuel	\$150.00	
5/9/2022	Cap, etc	\$40.00	
5/182022	Renewal	\$1,250.00	
5/26/2022	Renewal	\$1,750.00	
5/26/2022	Cap, etc	\$40.00	
TOTAL ADDED		\$3,730.00	
TOTAL			\$24,423.98
	30		

		CHECK,	/DEBIT			
EXPENSES	DATE		TO	FOR	AMOUNT	
	5/2/2022	1329	Smith Bros	Fuel	\$1,261.05	
	5/6/2022	Debit	Andy Gump	Porta Potty	\$64.26	
	5/6/2022	Debit	Verizon	Internet	\$75.08	
	5/16/2022	Debit	Edison	Electric	\$163.56	
	5/19/2022	Debit	Andy Gump	Porta Potty	\$64.26	
TOTAL					\$1,628.21	
ENDING BALAN	NCE					\$22,795.77
					<u> </u>	